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Introduction 
 
The Port Adelaide Cycling Club (PACC) is committed to providing financial assistance to its 
junior members (and parents/caregivers) to assist with costs of competing on behalf of the 
Club at local, State and National competition. This is done via the programs outlined in this 
policy. 
 
 
Junior Scholarships 
 
Eligibility 
 
To be eligible for a Junior Scholarship, you must: 
- Be a current PACC member; 
- Be U23 level or younger in the year of competition; 
- Be selected to a State or National team or have been competing at the national level of 

competition on a regular basis. 
 
Policy 
- The total amount available for Junior Scholarships is at the discretion of the Board. This 

funding will be distributed amongst those who successfully obtain a scholarship. 
- Scholarships can be used at the discretion of the recipient, and are intended to be used to 

offset costs incurred for travel, accommodation and purchases of cycling kit or equipment. 
- Scholarships are available each calendar year between 1 April and 31 March, and apply for 

representation during that period. 
- Members (or their parent / caregiver) are to apply in writing with details of racing and 

results during the eligible period.  
- Applications must be received via email to committee@pacc.org.au at a date determined 

by the Board. 
- Applications will be considered at the following meeting of the Board. 
- Recipients will be announced at the Club’s Annual General Meeting. 
 
 
Junior Jersey Offer – High School Students 
 
Eligibility 
 
To be eligible for a scholarship, you must: 
- Be a current or joining PACC member; 
- Be attending high school; 
- Be representing the Club in competition on a regular basis. 
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Policy 
- Members who are attending high school are eligible to receive a free jersey at the time of 

joining with PACC. 
- It is expected that the member will wear the Club jersey when representing PACC at 

competitions. 
- Members may elect to receive discount on another item of PACC branded racing kit to the 

value of a short sleeved jersey. 
- Members (or their parent / caregiver) are to apply in writing with details of racing and 

results during the eligible period.  
- Applications including name, membership number and date of joining are to be forwarded 

to committee@pacc.org.au. 
 
 
Sports Vouchers – Primary School Students  
 
Eligibility 
 
The Sports Vouchers program is a Government of South Australia initiative administered by 
the Office for Recreation, Sport and Racing. The program provides an opportunity for primary 
school aged children (Reception to Year 7) to receive up to $100 discount on membership and 
cycling kit. 
 
All South Australian primary school aged children are eligible to make one claim per calendar 
year. 
 
Policy 
- Sports Vouchers may be used to reimburse members for the cost of their membership 

plus provide one short sleeved jersey per claim. 
- Members may elect to receive discount on another item of PACC branded racing apparel 

to the value of a short sleeved jersey. 
- Applications must be received via email to secretary@pacc.org.au and can be done at any 

time, up until 31 December of the year of the claim. 
- This fund will be available for as long as is funded by the Government of South Australia, 

and will be managed in accordance with the Terms and Conditions available at 
www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au  
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